
 

Grand Junction, Colo., 
 
December 15th, 1926 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado met in 
regular session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. with President Bell 
presiding. Those present and answering at roll call were: 
Councilmen Bear, Meders, Fairley, Moslander, Ellison, and 
Logsdon. City Manager Thompson, and City Clerk Niles. 
 
The minutes of the last regular session were read and also of the 
Special sessions held December 7th and 9th, and approved. 
 
Committees from the Elks Lodge, Chamber of Commerce, and Rotary 

Club were present in regard to the matter of building the new 
City and County jail building on the Court House Block. Mr. Allen 
Holcomb read the following set of resolutions, which had been 
worked out at a joint meeting of the committees. 
 
1. Urge the City Council to delay any definite action until there 
has been an opportunity to thoroughly investigate the matter and 
determine the best thing to do. 
 
2. In any event it was the sense of the committees that if it is 
at all possible to find a suitable location somewhere else to put 
the jail, except in the same block with the Court House and 
proposed new City Hall, this should be done. 
 

3. It is recommended that through the City Manager, or otherwise, 
this proposition be taken up with the City planner, Mr. S. R. 
DeBoer. 
 
4. It is recommended that through the City Manager, or otherwise, 
the matter of putting the jail on the present City jail site, 
temporarily at least, be investigated. 
 
It was moved by Mr. Logsdon, seconded by Mr. Bear that the 
Council concur with the committee in the requests made. Motion 
carried. 
 
The proof of publication of the proposed ordinance entitled "AN 
ORDINANCE PROHIBITING THE CONSTRUCTION OF ANY OUTDOOR AERIAL 

CONNECTED WITH ANY RADIO RECEIVING SET UPON ANY PART OF ANY 
OVERHEAD SYSTEM BELONGING TO ANY PUBLIC UTILITY COMPANY" was 
read. Upon motion of Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman 
Bear, the proof of publication was accepted and ordered filed. 
 
The proposed ordinance was then read by the Clerk, and upon 
motion of Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman Fairley, the 
same was called up for final passage. 
 
Councilman Moslander thereupon moved, seconded by Councilman 
Ellison that the proposed ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE 



PROHIBITING THE CONSTRUCTION OF ANY OUTDOOR AERIAL CONNECTED WITH 

ANY RADIO RECEIVING SET UPON ANY PART OF ANY OVERHEAD SYSTEM 
BELONGING TO ANY PUBLIC UTILITY COMPANY" be passed and adopted, 
numbered 409, and published, upon which motion the following vote 
was cast. Councilman voting Yea, Meders, Bear, Moslander, 
Fairley, Logsdon, Ellison, and Bell. All the Councilmen voting 
"Yea", the President declared the motion carried, and the 
Ordinance duly passed and adopted. 
 
The following Proposed Ordinance was introduced and read: 
 
ORDINANCE CONCERNING THE SALARY OF THE CHIEF OF THE DEPARTMENT OF 
PUBLIC WORKS. 
 
BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, 

COLO. 
 
Section 1. That the Chief of the Department of Public Works of 
the City of Grand Junction shall receive the following monthly 
salary, beginning January 1st, 1927, payable at the close of each 
and every month, viz: 
 
Chief of the Department of Public Works . . . . $200.00 
 
Section 2. That all ordinances and parts thereof in conflict with 
this ordinance be and the same are hereby repealed. 
 
Passed and adopted this ________ day of ________ A.D. 1926 
 

/s/ Dr. J.E. Bell 
________ 
President of the City Council 
 
ATTEST 
/s/ Helen C. Niles 
________ 
City Clerk 
 
Upon motion of Councilman Ellison, seconded by Councilman 
Moslander, the proposed ordinance was passed for publication. 
 
The following Emergency Ordinance was presented and read: 
 

AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR AN EMERGENCY APPROPRIATION FOR THE 
MAINTENANCE OF THE PARK DEPARTMENT. 
 
WHEREAS, Since the adoption of the appropriation ordinance for 
the fiscal year ending December 31st, 1926, unforseen emergencies 
have arisen because of the necessary purchase of additional land 
and the construction of a Municipal Golf Course, at a cost of 
Four Thousand Seven Hundred Thirty-five Dollars and Eighty-five 
Cents ($4,735.85), to date, and 
 



WHEREAS, Receipts from memberships and fees in the amount of One 

Thousand One Hundred Twenty-one Dollars and Fifty Cents 
($1,121.50) have been collected by the City Treasurer, but can 
not be appropriated unless authorized by an emergency 
appropriation ordinance. 
 
THEREFORE BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GRAND 
JUNCTION, COLORADO: 
 
Section 1. That there be and there is hereby appropriated for the 
purpose of maintaining the Park Department for the remainder of 
the fiscal year ending December 31st, 1926, the sum of One 
Thousand One Hundred Twenty-one Dollars and Fifty Cents 
($1,121.50). 
 

By reason of the fact that the funds in the above named 
department are nearly exhausted and the work of the department 
must be carried on, a special emergency is declared to exist, and 
the City Council finds and determines that this ordinance is 
immediately necessary for the preservation of the public peace, 
health, and safety, and that it shall take effect upon its 
passage. 
 
Adopted and approved this 15th day of December, A. D. 1926. 
 
/s/ Dr. J.E. Bell 
________ 
President of the City Council 
 

ATTEST 
/s/ Helen C. Niles 
________ 
City Clerk 
 
I HEREBY CERTIFY That the foregoing ordinance entitled AN 
ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR AN EMERGENCY APPROPRIATION FOR THE 
MAINTENANCE OF THE PARK DEPARTMENT, was introduced, read, passed, 
and adopted as an emergency ordinance, numbered 410, and ordered 
published in the official newspaper of the City of Grand 
Junction, at a regular meeting of the City Council of the City of 
Grand Junction, Colorado, held on the 15th day of December, A. D. 
1926. 
 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have set my hand and affixed the official 
seal of said City this 16th day of December A. D. 1926. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Niles 
City Clerk 
 
It was moved by Councilman Fairley, seconded by Councilman Bear, 
that the above ordinance be passed and adopted as an emergency 
ordinance. Upon which motion the following vote was cast: 
Councilmen voting "Yea": Moslander, Logsdon, Ellison, Fairley, 
Meders, Bear, and Bell. All the Councilmen voting Yea, the 



President declared the motion carried and the ordinance duly 

passed and adopted as an emergency ordinance. 
 
An application was made by Mrs. Hazel L. Daniels to operate a 
rooming house at 560 South Street. 
 
After discussion, it was moved by Councilman Bear, seconded by 
Councilman Logsdon that the matter be laid on the table until 
City Manager Thompson could receive further information as to 
Mrs. Daniels' references. Motion carried. 
 
There being no further business to come before the meeting, it 
was moved by Councilman Fairly, seconded by Councilman Moslander 
that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 


